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Clubs


Committee Report for Budget & Planning / Convention

	Report of Committee
	Guidelines Review

	Meeting
	Budget and Planning
	Date
	1/16/2021

	Location
	Virtual

	Items Requiring Vote (state motion), General Consent Decision, or Discussion by Board.

	Bylaws Review and Guidelines Review committees were combined effective 1/1/2020 and assigned Co-Chairs.  Judi Adams and I have worked well together but both agree that these two committees should have remained separate.  Judi has mainly worked on the Bylaws and I have worked on the Guidelines.  These two committees take a lot of time (and patience) reviewing the bylaws/guidelines, returning them to the club with our recommendations, reviewing again, etc.  After we wait several weeks for them to be returned, we’ve already forgotten where we stand and sometimes must start over again.  After we have approved them, they are forwarded to the Board and we wait to hear if they have been approved and posted to the website.  We are still waiting on guidelines after numerous emails this year.  Since the board assigned co-chairs anyway, and we have been working the committees separately, it wouldn’t be a problem separating them again.  If at some point a co-chair could not be found, I feel it would be extremely difficult to locate one single member to chair this combined committee.

I have served as guidelines chairman five other times and each time has been different, depending on the ADDC President.  A couple of times we were asked to review the various forms found on our website and other times we were told that the Board does this.  Many of our forms are not showing on our website so I’m hoping that they will be located.  I would like to request that the ADDC Board determine if they will review the various forms each year or if they prefer that Guidelines Review Committee (GRC) review them.  If GRC is decided on, then we will revise our guidelines to include this and make sure that the forms are updated.

I would also request that the ADDC Board read the committee guidelines so that they are familiar with them, know what each committee is responsible for, and will better understand how proposals can affect more than one committee.  


	General Information Items

	We are still attempting to have Leadership review and update their guidelines.  The website shows that Leadership includes GAME, Long Range Planning, and Strategic Planning but there are no guidelines posted.  Does GAME still exist?  The guidelines were not processed through GRC so I do not have them.  I was also told that Strategic Planning should belong the ADDC Board.  If GAME and Strategic Planning are not part of Leadership, then we need to remove them from the website.  If Leadership only consists of Long Range Planning, then we should probably call it that….and not Leadership.  Please let me know where we stand on this.  We have been told that we will receive it soon, but Public Relations has not been revised since 2014-03.  I have not served on this committee, but if all else fails will attempt to update it if the Chair will not submit it. 


	Requests for Assistance by the Association Distribution Office

	We have been working with ADO to make sure that the guidelines are updated.  Many disappeared from the website at one point, so we supplied them again and they have been posted.  We will continue to review the website and work with ADO to make sure that all guidelines are posted and thank Jolie for her assistance.


	Requests for Assistance by ADDC Board of Directors or ADDC Committees

	Per our second paragraph in the first section of this report, if it is determined that the Board will review and revise various forms, then we request that they be reviewed by our committee.  If the Board determines that GRC will review and revise forms, then we will follow the same protocol as committee guidelines (forward to ADDC President for Board approval and post to the website).  We also request assistance in notifying the ADDC Committees how important it is that they review their guidelines and submit any revisions to us.


	Signed
	Rena Shaffer
	Date
	1/07/2021


This form should be completed and forwarded to the ADDC President and the Board Contact.
Association Distribution Office ● P. O. Box 777 ● Jane Lew, West Virginia 26378
Phone 405-543-3464
ado@addc.org


